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WELCOME TO CAMP ANOKIJIG! 
 

We are pleased that you decided to join us and be part of our wonderful community. We are 
looking forward to your child’s arrival and the opportunity to serve your family with a tradition-
al Anokijig outdoor experience that nurtures personal growth, through positive values, great 
adventures, and outrageous fun.  
 
Welcome to summer camp 2025. We hope you are ready to make history… This is Anokijig’s 
100th Summer Camp!  We are looking for this to be the best summer yet….And you’ll be 
there!  Please take some time to read through this packet to learn about a ton of details that 
will make your stay successful and memorable. At camp, we are busy getting all the plans 
together to make it even more outrageously fun then last year. Keep an eye out on your 
email regarding announcements about forms, trading post deposits, arrival times, and other 
news. Also, follow us on Facebook and Instagram to meet the staff and get a ton of previews. 
. We are so pleased that you have chosen Anokijig and we will do our best to deserve your 
vote of confidence. The following pages of information have been organized to help you pre-
pare for your child’s stay with us; however, if you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to 
call. See you soon at Anokijig! 

Darin Holden 

Executive Director 

A WORD ABOUT ANOKIJIG 
 

Your choice of Anokijig was probably influenced by the wide variety of activities that are offered and the 
quality of staff and programs. Great emphasis is placed on these elements plus our programs are based 
on our mission objectives of new friends, positive values, personal growth, great adventures, and     

outrageous fun. 
 

Our Mission: 

“To provide youth and families with an outdoor setting and community that is dedicated to the development of 
positive lifestyles based on respectful principles and values, while learning new skills, experiencing personal 
growth, having outrageous fun, and developing an appreciation for our natural environment.” To serve this      
mission Camp Anokijig has adopted the concept of the 40 developmental assets as described by the Search      
Institute. Specifically we hope your child will get the following out of involvement in the Anokijig program:  
 

Campers should experience support and belonging through positive adult and peer leadership relationships.  
Campers should feel empowered through opportunities to serve others, plan, choose, and lead in a safe     
environment.  
Campers should experience consistent boundaries and high expectations with positive peer relationships,  
opportunities to excel and improve, and clear rules and consequences.  
Campers should learn and experience more opportunities for constructive use of time through programs that 
are interesting, fun, and challenging.  
Campers should increase their desire to learn and experience new skills and activities.  
Campers should show an increased awareness and demonstration of positive character traits (values).  
Campers should increase their social competencies through positive decision making, improved friendship  
skills, and the ability to choose socially acceptable forms of behavior.  
Campers should increase their sense of positive self-esteem through opportunities for demonstration of 
achievement, recognition, and competency.  
Campers will feel physically and emotionally safe and comfortable at camp.  

To facilitate orderly arrival/departure; specific times will be assigned by housing section. 
Your campers’  schedule will be communicated via email 48-72 hrs. prior to arrival/departure. 

Camper Onboarding Forms must be submitted on the forms website 6 weeks prior to session 
arrival to avoid $50.00 in late charges and/or cancellation.   

IMPORTANT DAYS/TIMES DAY TIME 

Camper Check-In ( 3 time periods) Sunday 1:15 to1:45 / 1:45 to 2:15 / 2:15 to 2:45 

Mini-Campers Call Home to Extend Stay Tuesday 6:30 – 8:00 pm 

Mini-Camper Check-Out Wednesday 6:30 – 7:00 pm 

Camper Check-Out ( 2 time periods) Saturday 9 to 9:30am   or  9:30 to 10am 



 

To Avoid Late Fee of $50.00 and/or possible cancellation 
 

Submit “Camper Onboarding File” 

 on our DocuWare Website  

& 

Pay all fees  at: anokijig.com. 

 Under “summer camp” menu choose 

“2025 Secure Online Payment Page” 

 

A Minimum 6 Wks Prior to Arrival at Camp  

(see your forms login email for details.) 

CHECKLIST—REQUIRED FOR ALL PROGRAMS 

REGISTRATION  WEBSITE 

  Fees Paid in Full 

  Bus Reservation & Bus Fees if needed 
 
CAMPER  ONBOARDING FILE   

(DocuWare) WEBSITE 

  Participation Waiver  

  Health & Medical Form 

  Copy of Insurance Card-both sides 

  Confidential Form  

  Camper Code of Conduct Form 

  Day Trip Waivers  
  (if registered for a day trip) 

DEADLINES 
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HOMESICKNESS  
 

Homesickness is a normal experience for children at any camp. Homesickness usually subsides when campers become 
more comfortable with their surroundings. On average, most kids at camp will overcome any anxiety or homesickness on 
their own within 24-36 hours. Please be assured a homesick camper is not left to navigate this alone. Camp Staff at  
multiple levels make special efforts to talk with and counsel campers experiencing homesickness. Campers are kept busy 
in the camp programs where they can redirect their thoughts and feel a part of the group. If your child writes and says 
they are homesick, please feel free to call the camp office so that we can give you an update on how they are doing since 
they wrote. Please be assured that you will be called and consulted if your child’s homesickness does not subside in a 
workable timeframe or is extreme.  

PHONE USAGE 
In today’s “plugged-in” world, we know a child’s phone is often a lifeline to the world for them and can be a source of  
comfort and reassurance for their parents. However, at Camp, part of the value of the experience is to test and practice 
one’s ability to make new friends, have new types of interactions, and gain independence in a safe and secure environ-
ment. We find making calls home distracts immensely from each of these goals and can also trigger homesickness. Cell 
phones are likely targets for abuse and theft and their use can cause disruptions in programs. Therefore possession and 
use of cell phones by campers is prohibited and any personal telephone devices or electronic communication devices will 
be confiscated and returned at the end of the session. Campers are also generally discouraged from using the office 
phone; however, if you need to contact your child or get an update on their progress feel free to call the Office at any time. 

CAMPER CODE OF CONDUCT FORM 
Included in the required camper forms in DocuWare is a form that outlines our expectations of behavior for all campers. 
Please review this policy with your camper, then initial each blank, sign the bottom, and submit with your required paper-
work. Please contact our business office with any questions.   

EARLY DEPARTURES/REFUNDS 

There will be no refunds of any fees for any reason once the camper is checked in to camp. Campers who depart prior to 

the end of their scheduled camp period due to homesickness, events outside of camp, or a violation of the Camper 
Code of Conduct  will not receive any refund of fees.   

CANCELLATIONS  
Each session of summer camp requires a separate $200 nonrefundable/nontransferable deposit. To qualify for any  
refund, cancellations must be made at least six weeks prior to arrival. Cancellations are not valid until confirmed in writ-

ing by Camp Anokijig. Doctor’s excuses are required for any medical-related circumstances.   

CANCELED BUS OR DAY TRIPS BY PARENTS 
. 

No refunds will be given for cancellation of scheduled bus transport or day trip participation fees within two weeks of 

departure.   

SPECIAL DIETARY ACCOMMODATIONS 
  

We have limited ability to handle special diet needs; Parents can sign up their campers for a Special Meal Plan, which  
include substitute food choices by contacting the office at forms@anokijig.com. Due to the higher cost of many specialty   

ingredients, a $25 per session fee is charged for Vegetarian, Gluten-Free, Vegan, and Dairy Free, meal plans. 
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CONVERSATIONAL ENGLISH  
 

Camp Anokijig welcomes campers from all walks of life but does not offer interpreter or bilingual services. For the safety of 

campers, each child is expected to be fluent in conversational English.   
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ALL MEDICATIONS MUST BE IN THE PRESCRIPTION BOTTLE, CLEARLY LABELED, WITH THE  
PRESCRIPTION IN THE CAMPER’S NAME, FROM THE DOCTOR ON THE BOTTLE.    

 
Turn all medications in to the Camp medical staff upon arrival. No medication, supplement, etc. of any kind is allowed to 
be stored outside of the Health Lodge without permission of the health supervisor. Prescription medicines may only be 
dispensed to the issued camper name printed on the prescription bottle; according to the Physician’s instructions. 
Please DO NOT bring a daily pill organizer. It is illegal for Camp personnel to dispense medications that are not in 
the original container. A medication form must be filled out with all medications the camper will be regularly taking while 
at camp, noting times during the day to administer and any specific instructions. Non-prescription medications will be 
dispensed daily per instructions provided by the parent on the Health/Medical form or per camp standing orders when 
needed for occasional treatment.  Please pick up your child’s remaining medications during the check out process.  
Camp cannot be responsible for medications left behind.  

Regular Postal Letters: 
 

(Camper’s Name) 
(Housing Section) 

Camp Anokijig 
W5639 Anokijig Lane 

Plymouth, WI 53073-2879 

CAMPER MAIL/PACKAGES 
 

Campers receive mail at the daily mail call after lunch. We encourage you to write often but be 
aware of what you write. Avoid  things that could possibly make your camper homesick such as 
telling how much his/her dog misses him, etc. We recommend packing several pre-addressed/
stamped envelopes for your camper to write to you.  Please note multi-week campers may 
change living sections. Call the business office for updates. Due to limited storage space, 
we cannot hold packages and letters during the week for future-timed delivery. 

CAMPER E-MAIL  

We offer email to and from campers only through the Bunk1Notes and Bunk1Replies service. Bunk1.com is an  
independent internet company providing a system for parents to conveniently send and receive emails in a way that 
doesn’t tax the camp computer systems. Emails arrive at camp once daily at 5am and are printed and delivered at rest 
hour (1:30 pm) Monday-Friday. If parents attach a Reply page the campers are encouraged daily to complete them and 
turn it in to the office..  Replies are processed through Bunk1 from camp each evening Mon-Thurs. generally between 
8pm-10pm but can be later. Please refer to the last page of this packet for costs and further details. PLEASE NOTE: 
Emails will only be delivered through the Bunk1 service. Don’t worry if your camper doesn’t write often though. If you don’t 
hear from your camper, most often the excuse is “I’m just too busy having fun!”   

Please do not send or bring Food or Snack Care Packages to camp. (In the camp environment, these packages tend 
to cause problems amongst tent-mates as well as attract many unwanted animal visitors into living areas). We serve 3 well
-balanced, delicious meals daily and up to four snacks are allowed from the camp store per day. We encourage non-food 
packages! Activity books, travel games, small toys, cards, etc. are great choices.  
Any food and drinks that are brought or sent to camp will be confiscated and be disposed of.  

Thank you for your cooperation; this is an important issue for your child's safety. 

VISITS 
Family visitors are always welcome at camp, but the best time to view the facilities is during individual tours prior to start 
of session.  Please be aware that, for some campers, a mid-session visit could increase the chances of homesickness. In 
all cases, for the security of our campers: all visitors to camp must first check in at the camp office and be prepared to 
show a picture ID.    
 

Please note only those people designated by name on the confidential form will be allowed contact with your camper 
(phone calls, visits, pick-up privileges at camp or the bus stop). Please be sure to list yourself as a pick-up person. For 
any changes, a custodial parent/legal guardian must give permission directly to the Camp Office. Email permission to 
forms@anokijig.net. Please advise us if there are any persons who should NOT be in contact with your camper. 

HEALTH SUPERVISOR 

Anokijig provides 24-hour health supervision for minor illnesses and basic first aid. The parents or guardians will be noti-

fied and kept informed if your child requires a 24-hour stay at the infirmary or a visit to the doctor.   
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CAMPER HEALTH  

Our Health form does not require a doctor’s physical exam however if your child has significant medical issues we do 
encourage a you consult with your child’s doctor to be sure our program is appropriate for them. Arriving as healthy as 
possible is the first key to having Anokijig truly remain running as “normal”. No vaccinations are Required for participa-
tion however, we highly recommend vaccination for all major communicable diseases. At Anokijig we continue a long 
standing practice of focusing on symptoms. Campers and staff were screened for sickness and injury upon arrival. As 
with other facilities like day cares and schools we ask that for the health and safety of all; if your camper experiences 
symptoms of any communicable disease, or has contact with someone diagnosed with one, within 10 days of their 
session; please keep them home. In these cases, we will gladly do our best to reschedule your child's stay once they 
are healthy or return your fee with a doctor excuse. If a child arrives with symptoms they will not be  allowed to stay. 
With everyone taking this care and commitment we hope to have a safe and rewarding summer for everyone 



CLOTHING LABELING 
We recommend all clothing be clearly labeled or marked with your camper’s name. 

  
Sleeping Bag or 2-3 blankets/sheets 

  Pillow 

  Toiletries– toothbrush, shampoo, soap, etc. 

  Towels (2-3 bath or beach) 

  Long Pants  

  
Shorts 

  Sweatshirts 

  Sweater/Jacket 

  Shirts (Short & Long Sleeve) 

  Socks 

  Pajamas 

  Underwear 

  Swimsuit 

  Closed Toe and Closed Heel Shoes or Boots 
(Closed toe and Heel required for Horseback 
Riding) 

  Gym Shoes 

  Shower/Beach Footwear 

  Poncho/Raincoat 

  Hat/Cap 

  Laundry Bag 

  Insect Repellant (Lotion Preferred) 

  Flashlight 

  Sun Block 

 Stationary/Envelopes/Stamps 

  White T-Shirt for Tie Dye-optional 

SUGGESTED PACKING LIST 

PROHIBITED ITEMS 
 

To insure that all our campers have a positive and safe expe-
rience, we ask you take a few minutes to inspect your child’s/
children’s bag so no inappropriate items are brought to 
camp. Prohibited items include:  

• Knives 

• Matches/lighters 

• Laser pointers 

• Tobacco/alcohol/drugs 

• Fireworks 

• Squirt guns 

• Food/gum/candy/soda/snacks 

• Weapons 

• Cell phones 

• Electronic entertainment devices, music,  
gaming, etc. 

• Electronic communication devices such as  
computers, iPads, tablets, electronic books, 
phones, etc. 

• Pets/animals 

• Personal sporting equipment—i.e. shooting  
sports equipment, archery equipment, etc. 

• Personal vehicles 

• Inappropriate or offensive clothing 
 

 
If our staff suspects a child is in possession of any item we 
deem inappropriate, the camp management will have the 
authority to search the child’s belongings including locked 
luggage. Possession of such items may result in dismissal 

from camp. We also ask that offensive, negative clothing not 
be brought to camp. If such items are worn, the staff will re-
quire the camper to change clothing. Camp will not be held 

responsible for the loss or damage of personal items. 
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LOST-N-FOUND 
We will hold lost and found items for one week.  
To do this we must package the item and drive it to town for shipping. This requires extensive staff time so there will be a 
$5.00 fee for shipping and handling in addition to cost of postage. Please complete our online Lost and Found form found on 
anokijig.com under the “summer camp” tab. If you fill out the form online, we will make every effort to return a lost item.  

PLEASE NOTE:  We do our best to return all lost articles, but Camp Anokijig cannot assume the responsibility for lost or 
damaged property.   

STAYING THE WEEKEND/LAUNDRY “CARRYOVER” 
Campers enjoying more than one week may stay over the weekend for an additional $130.00. Basic laundry services and 
unique camp activities (like a Sunday trip to the Plymouth Aquatic Center) are included in the Carryover fee.  Signed up for 
multiple weeks and forgot to sign up for the weekend? Just give the office a call or email and we’ll add your camper to the list!. 

NOTE:  A duffle bag or low plastic storage container works well for storage of clothing and personal items under 
bunks. There is approximately 10-12” clearance under bunks. 

Note: Please remember..it’s CAMP. We recommend that you don’t bring clothes that are fragile or not ready to get a bit dirty. 

INSURANCE COVERAGE AND INFORMATION REQUIRED 
 

Camp Anokijig does not carry camper health and accident insurance. Medical bills incurred will be mailed to the address 
listed on the health form unless a copy of the complete current insurance information is attached (copy both sides of the 
insurance card). Parents must pay for any new medicine obtained for their camper while at camp.   



TRADING POST/CAMP BANK ACCOUNT 
 

The Trading Post is our camp store. Campers may purchase snacks (i.e. soda, ice cream, candy bars; priced at $0.50 to 
$3.00 per item), souvenirs (i.e. t-shirts, hats, stuffed animals, sweatshirts, jackets; priced at $0.50 to $30.00+ per item), and 
miscellaneous items (i.e. postcards, stamps, batteries, toiletries). Campers are limited to 4 snack items per day.  
We ask campers not to carry cash during their stay so purchases will be deducted from the campers’ Camp Bank Trading 
Post account. In order to keep camper accounts accurate, campers are not allowed to buy for others. 
 

Most activities at Camp are included in the fee with the exception of the following activities: 
 Horse trail rides during directed free periods - $10.00 or $12.00 each ride 
 Craft projects – Free to $5.00 (depending on supplies needed) 
 Digital Photo-  Free to $5.00 for photo printing  
 

The Trading Post is open several times during the camp day as well as during Sunday Check-in and Saturday Check-out 
periods. Cash or Credit Card sales are available on Saturdays and Sundays. Most items are available through our online 
store if you would like to preview prior to arrival.     Visit anokijig-tradingpost.company.site 
 
 

NOTE: Intact mosquito nets are provided on the bed of your camper prior to arrival. Your camper is responsible for any 
damage occurring to the net during their stay (holes, rips, tears, etc). If damaged, the cost of a replacement mosquito net 
will automatically be deducted from the camper’s Trading Post spending account prior to departure. 
 

HOW TO SET UP ACCOUNT 
 

To ensure that money is not lost, we do not allow campers to carry cash. Each camper will have a Trading Post Camp Bank 
Account to use during their session for purchases at the Trading Post and activities that require additional fees. 
 

We are currently finalizing details for our new system. Please watch your email and follow our social media for an update on 
March 24th with instructions on how to set up your child’s account. If you choose to bring cash or a check to camp on  
check-in day, you can turn it in at the Trading Post. You may also add funds to your camper’s balance online after check-in. 

RETURN OF UNSPENT CAMP BANK/TRADING POST MONEY 
 

Just before check-out on your campers last day, they will receive a sheet that will  show the balance left or owed in the 
Camper Store Account. The Camp store will be open during checkout if you would like to use any balance for purchases.  
 

In the past, many Anokijig campers have generously donated what was left in their camp bank account. This kind      
gesture has allowed us to make improvements, purchase new supplies, and most importantly to offer scholarships to 
children who might not otherwise have an opportunity to come to Anokijig. We all know the many benefits of an Anokijig 
experience but might not realize the never-ending need to make these benefits available to all children. 
 

Please take this opportunity and make a huge difference and participate in the Campership program by donating your 
balance. Most balances are small, but there are many families involved, so it all adds up. Thank you for sharing the spirit 
of Anokijig.  
 

For a refund of any remaining balance over $5.00, call or email our office between the 3rd Monday of August and 2nd 
Monday of September after the summer camp season. We will process requests during that time period. After Septem-
ber, all remaining balances will be donated to our Annual Fund to help children attend Camp Anokijig who might other-
wise not have the opportunity, support our volunteer teen leadership program, and help maintain this amazing facility.   
Call us at 920-893-0782 or 800-741-6931, or email us at: forms@anokijig.net. 
 

Due to the cost of processing, any remaining balance less than $5.00 will automatically be donated. 
   

PLEASE HELP ANOKIJIG MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN A CHILD’S LIFE 
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PHOTOS 

Most parents love to see photos of their campers at camp. Capturing those memories is special. On the first day of a 
session we get a photo of your child's whole section which is then uploaded to be viewed at this link:   www.bunk1.com 
usually within the first 24hrs.  This is the same site we use for email. (Please note: to use the email service you need 
to purchase credits from Bunk1. However, to view the photos you do NOT need credits.  When you login, look to 
the bottom of the page for the $0 cost photo viewing option.) We have a photographer who will travel around camp 
throughout the session. A subset of their photos are uploaded to our Facebook and Instagram  
pages daily (generally 6-10 photos). All the photos are then uploaded throughout the week and following (Usually about 
500+).That being said, when you’re out in the woods internet isn’t like at home. If you are old enough to remember dial-
up, we are often not far off. To complete the upload of a session’s photos can take up to a week. (we apologize if the 
speed of the photos being available are slower than people prefer; We thank you for your patience).  In addition, we 
strive to get a wide variety of photos in multiple places in camp at varying times. It is our goal to get all of the campers 
into some of the photos, including your camper. However, we don’t record who is being photographed. Unfortunately, as 
hard as we try, some campers seem to be very elusive to the camera. It’s our hope that you’ll see them but it is not  
always the case. It should not be an expectation to see photos of your child on a daily basis. Don’t worry, they’ll tell you 
all about their outrageous Anokijig experience on the way home! 

https://anokijig-tradingpost.company.site/
http://www.bunk1.com


DIRECTIONS TO CAMP  ANOKIJIG-W5639 Anokijig Lane, Plymouth, WI 53073 
 From Chicago (Approximately 2 hours from Lake Forest Tollway Oasis to Camp Anokijig) 

.   Airport:  Approximately 2 1/2 hours from Chicago O’Hare airport to Camp Anokijig 
  
 Take I-94 or I-294 (Illinois Toll way) north out of Chicago to Wisconsin.  
 In Wisconsin, continue on I-94 north to downtown Milwaukee. 

 
From Milwaukee  (Approximately 50 minutes from  Milwaukee to Camp Anokijig.) 

Airport:  Approximately 1 hour and 10 min from Milwaukee Airport to Camp Anokijig. 
 
In downtown Milwaukee exit I-43 north toward Port Washington. Once north of Milwaukee, look for the green overhead 
sign that says “57 Plymouth North (exit 97)”  This will be a left exit just past Saukville. There are other exits for Hwy 57 
prior to this one-- Much longer ride if you choose to take one of them..  
  
Take Hwy 57 north to Plymouth. Towns that you will pass through along the way include Fredonia, Random Lake and 
Waldo. Continue north on 57 about 2 miles after going under Hwy 23 overpass to County Road J. Turn left (west) on 
County Road J. 
  
Continue west about 1 mile on County Road J to County Road E. Turn right (north). 

Drive north on County Road E about 1 ½ miles and you will enter an S curve. Look for the wooden Camp Anokijig 
Arrowhead sign on the left side of the road—Anokijig Lane.  
 
NOTE: Some map programs send you to a different camp off of Hwy 67 when you put in Anokijig’s address.  
Please be sure your last  directions include a turn on to County Hwy E.  
 

Welcome to Camp Anokijig!  (this map is also located on our website:  www.anokijig.com) 
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CAMP ANOKIJIG 
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DISCOUNTS & FUNDRAISING 
 

 

SIBLING DISCOUNTS: Each sibling receives $25 off, per week when scheduled for a full session. This does not apply to the Mini Camp or Stamp-
er program. Sibling credits will be deducted at the Camp Office from camp fees and reflected on the camper confirmation. Please email or call our 
office if you would like to request a sibling discount. Please include siblings name and chosen session. 
 
  

BRING A FRIEND DISCOUNT: Campers can earn a discount on camp fees by bringing a friend along to camp. Friends must be first-time campers to 
Anokijig, and can only be applied to one camper’s account. Discounts do not apply to the Mini Camp,  Stamper.  
 

Please email or call our office if you would like to request a friend discount. Please include the Friend’s first and last name and chosen session. 
 

 Discounts are as follows: 1 friend—$25   2 Friends—$50   3 Friends—$100    4 Friends—$175   5 Friends—ONE FREE WEEK OF RESIDENT CAMP 

 

Discounts will be applied to your online balance once we verify a registration for your friend.  

 

TRANSPORTATION:  Camp Anokijig offers the option of bus transportation to camp or to home. The bus is staffed by an Anokijig staff member at all 

times. The staff person also has a phone available to contact the Camp office. If the bus is delayed, our office is notified. Feel free to call the Camp office for 
any updates on arrivals. Please send the completed form below and appropriate fees to the Camp Office four weeks prior to camp arrival date to ensure a 
reservation.  Below is the listing of locations and times. Please arrive early (approximately 15 minutes) to ensure time to load/unload, and to look for a Bus or 
Suburban with Camp Anokijig signs.   
 

TRANSPORTATION STANDARDS OF CONDUCT: We ask that you review the expectations and make sure your camper understands and agrees. 

• Passengers should enter and leave the vehicle under the direction of a staff member and/or driver 

• If there’s an emergency stop: passengers must follow directions of staff member/bus driver 

• Any time leaving the bus, passengers must use the buddy system 

• All passengers must remain seated and face forward while the bus is moving 

• Seatbelt use is required when available. One person per seatbelt 

• No disruptive behavior (i.e. throwing objects, yelling, hanging arms or head out windows, etc.) 

• Use quiet voices to not distract the driver 

• Use appropriate language 

• Listen and obey all rules set by the driver and accompanying camp staff member 

• Please arrive at drop-off/pick-up location at least 15 minutes early so that loading/unloading can quickly take place upon bus arrival 

• BUS CANNOT WAIT AT STOPS!  Children not picked up by parents on time, at the drop-off location will be returned to camp! 

• PLEASE NOTIFY THE CAMP OFFICE as soon as possible if changes to the bus schedule are required for your camper. 

• When a bus arrives at a location and a camper is not present to pick up or if there is no one from the authorized list to release the 
camper, the office will make every effort to reach parents to facilitate pick-up or drop off.  For trips home if no contact is made the 
camper will continue on the bus to the end of the scheduled trip. If no arrangements can be made for pick-up the camper will return 
to camp.  

MADISON ROUTE & LOCATIONS FEE EACH WAY SUN. DEPARTURE SAT. ARRIVAL 

Speed Way 2500 Royal Ave, Monona, WI  (near South Walmart ) $78 11:15 a.m. 12:00 p.m. 

Portillos 4505 E Towne Blvd, Madison near Eastowne Mall /Hwy 151 & I-
90/94 

$69 11:45 a.m. 11:30 a.m. 

Columbus/BP Travel Center/Exit 118 on Hwy 151/Hwy 60/16 exit $59 12:15 p.m. 11:00 a.m. 

Beaver Dam/Piggly Wiggly/Hwy 33 & Hwy 151 $59 12:45 p.m. 10:30 a.m. 

Fond du Lac/East side Kwik Trip $53 1:30 p.m. 9:45 a.m. 

Camp Anokijig   Arrives 2:00 p.m. Departs 9:15 a.m. 

LAKE FOREST/GURNEE ROUTE & LOCATIONS FEE EACH WAY SUN. DEPARTURE SAT. ARRIVAL 

*Lake Forest Oasis $88 10:30 a.m. 12:45 p.m. 

*Gurnee/ Steak Shake Parking Lot/ I-94 & Hwy 132 $70 11:00 a.m. 12:15 p.m. 

*Kenosha/McDonalds/Hwy 50 & Hwy 31(South Port Plaza) $59 11:40 a.m. 11:45 a.m. 

Racine/Festival Foods/Hwy31 & Hwy 20 $59 12:10 p.m. 11:15 a.m. 

Racine/McDonalds/I-94 & Hwy 20 $59 12:25p.m. 11:00 a.m. 

Milwaukee Southside SW/Park&Ride Lot  I-94 & College Ave $55 12:55 p.m. 10:45 a.m. 

Brown Deer & I-43 North Park&Ride west side of I-43 $55 1:15 p.m. 10:15 a.m. 

Camp Anokijig   Arrives 2:00 p.m. Departs 9:15 a.m.. 

*Children should eat lunch prior to Sunday departure or they may bring along a bag lunch to eat on the way. 
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NOTE:  No refunds will be 
given for cancellation of bus 

or day trip fees within two 
weeks of scheduled 

 departure. 
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NOTE: The following time schedule represents stops at every possible location.  
Often, based on the mix of campers on a particular trip, stopping at each location may not be necessary. 

 Actual times for your campers’ trip will be sent to you at least 24-48 hrs. prior to the trip. 



Stay in touch this summer with  

Camper Email! - 2025 

QUESTIONS OR PROBLEMS? 
 

Please call Bunk1 at 1-212-974-9112 or go to www.bunk1.com—Contact Us 

We are excited to tell you about the Parent To Camper Email service  
that we have made available to you through Bunk1.com!  

Bunk1’s secure, easy to use, services let you stay in touch with your camper!  
This is an optional service. 

 
RETURNING PARENTS: If you had an account at Anokijig last summer, you can continue to use your 
old username and password. Simply sign in at the link below. The first time you visit the site you will be 

prompted to update your contact information and re-activate your account. 
 

Cost = $1.00 per Credit, minimum 10 credit purchase. 
1 text email = $1.00 -- Add a puzzle, game, border, or Bunk Reply Stationary with more Credits!  

Note: Bunk Replies from your Camper will be faxed back on Monday - Thursday evenings 

 

To set up a new account and visit our Online Community: 
1. Go to the website:  www.bunk1.com 
2. Login and create a new account: use your account with this year’s Camp Anokijig invita-

tion security code:  ANOKIJIG1B (all caps). 
3. NOTE:  if you have an Account from a previous year, you may need to use it with the old code 

“B1ANOKIJIG” 
4. You will be prompted to select a bundle for access to your Parent Portal. Bundles include 

credits for you to send Bunk Notes and enhance your notes with borders, photos, sports 
scores, and puzzles 

5. Go to the tab ‘Bunk Notes’ and select ‘Send Bunk Note’ under that menu. 
5. Enter the camper name, select Cabin (or select Unknown) and type your note to your camper. 

6. If you want a reply back from your camper, click the box called: ‘ 
 Attach Bunk Reply Stationery’ on the page. Click SEND. 

 

** For your camper’s safety, please do not share the Invitation security code above unless you approve. 

How do I send a Bunk Note (one-way email) to my camper? 
Follow the instructions above to sign in and click on the Bunk 

Notes tab. Enter your camper’s name, select the correct 
 housing section (if you remember, but not required), type your  

message, and hit the “Send” button. 

Can other relatives use these services? 
Certainly. Once you have set up your account, you will be 

able to invite other people to access these services.  
 Give them the security code above. 

GET STARTED TODAY 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS : 

Camper Email and Reply Mail is offered as a service 
for your convenience. Camp Anokijig is not affiliated 

with Bunk1.com. 

When will I get a Reply from my camper? 
You will only receive a Reply from your child once he/she 

writes the note, turns it in to the camp office, and it is 
faxed into the system. Some campers will not write a re-

sponse immediately and some may not write at all.  
Please be patient, they are busy at camp.. 

Can campers reply to my Bunk Notes? 
Yes! When creating a message, you MUST click on the 

box ‘Attach Bunk Reply Stationery’ on the page.  
This prints a separate sheet at Camp Anokijig for your 

camper to write on. 
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Delivery Timing 
Anokijig receives all the Parent emails from the last 24 hours once per 

day at 5am cst. Parent Emails are delivered to campers  
Monday-Friday with regular mail after lunch. Please send them 

Sunday-Thursday to insure delivery. Camper Replies will be 
sent Monday-Thursday for parents to receive Tuesday-Friday 
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